

Ashton Hayes Primary School

Church Road, Ashton Hayes, Chester, Cheshire CH3 8AB Headteacher: Mr Matthew Hover BA Hons, PGCE, NPQH





Telephone 01244 307408
<u>admin@ashtonhayes.cheshire.sch.uk</u>
<u>www.ashtonhayes.cheshire.sch.uk</u>

3rd December 2019

Christmas Fair Arrangements

Dear parents and carers,

We are all looking forward to the Christmas Fair this coming Friday, 6^{th} December, from 2.30pm until 4.30pm. The children have been busy creating wonderful items to sell on their class stalls and final arrangements are being made.

The fair itself opens from 2.30pm. You are welcome to collect your children at any time from then onwards, up until the children's usual home time of 3:10 for KS1 and 3:15 for KS2. Collection will be from the main entrance of the school. You will then be able to take your children round into the playground and to the hall to see all that the fair has to offer. We hope that by opening the doors from 2:30 there will be a steadier flow of families throughout the fair, making for an overall more enjoyable experience.

Since the fair is open during school time, we have the opportunity to involve all children. Our Year 4, 5 and 6 children will be manning some of the stalls and every child will have the chance to visit. If your child is booked into club, they will be collected from the school entrance at the usual time. In order to ensure that all children are included in the festivities, school staff have offered to take those going to club around the fair during school time — Mrs Howe will be coming in to school especially on her non-working day to support with this. If you would like your child to take part in this, please send them with some pocket money in a purse or envelope and we will make sure they are involved.

Things to note:

- NO NEED TO COOK!! There will be fish and chips from the school kitchen available to either eat at the event, or take away for an easy family supper.
- We have multiple fabulous raffle prizes.
- Our wonderful school choir will be performing at 3.15pm in the school hall.
- Each class has its own creations that are being sold at the event.
- Father Christmas will be in his grotto, waiting to meet the children and hear their Christmas wishes.
- We have a dedicated games room run by the children, in Buzzard Class. The Tombola is in the Gallery, accessible through Buzzard Classroom.
- There are multiple other stalls and activities for the children to enjoy.
- The bar will be well stocked and mulled wine and hot chocolate will also be available to keep the December chill at bay.

We still need please:

- Cake donations, shop bought or homemade.
- Tolly jars.
- Your old Christmas jumpers.

We are very much looking forward to seeing you all in school on Friday.

Kind regards,



Mr Hover and the PTFA Team















